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July 15, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed for Council consideration is an ordinance approving the Sallal Water Association 2001 Comprehensive Water System Plan (plan).  Approval of the plan is required under K.C.C. 13.24 as a prerequisite to granting right-of-way franchises and construction permits.  The plan discusses the system improvements necessary to provide water service to current and future populations in the Sallal Water Association (Association) service area.

The Association currently provides water service for approximately 5,000 people.  Those people include residents living in its service area and the residents living in the Wilderness Rim development, to which the association provides wholesale water.  The service area includes rural unincorporated King County, which contains the Wilderness Rim development, and part of the City of North Bend urban growth area.  The service area, including the Wilderness Rim development, is nearly entirely comprised of single-family residences, although a small number of multi-family residences and businesses also occur.

The retail and wholesale water demand for the Association is currently approximately 494,000 gallons of water per day on an average annual basis, and about 1,200,000 gallons per day during a day of maximum demand.  The annual water rights for the Association’s three wells are equivalent to approximately 621,000 gallons per day and are not sufficient to support all of the growth projected to occur in the future assuming existing patterns of water use.  The annual water rights are likely be reached in approximately 2005.  The Association will need to acquire additional water rights or additional sources of supply to meet future demand or else go into moratorium.

The Association is addressing this water rights issue by continuing its conservation program and pursuing additional water rights and alternative supplies, including purchasing water from the City of Seattle.  If the City of Seattle option is approved by the city and the state Department of Ecology, then the Association would construct a new filtration and disinfection plant to treat raw water from the city’s Cedar River watershed at the Masonry Pool.  The Association used this water source as its supply from 1970 to 1986.

The Association is proposing a capital improvement program valued at approximately $2,000,000.  The capital improvement program includes the City of Seattle supply option, with the water filtration and treatment plant, and various distribution system improvements.

Water rates charged by the Association for large water users are among the highest in the County.  This rate structure has assisted the Association in reducing excessive water use and has provided a funding mechanism for its water conservation program.

The Utilities Technical Review Committee (UTRC) reviewed and conditionally approved the plan on March 13, 2002.  The conditions of approval, technical changes to the plan, are reflected in the final plan version attached to the proposed ordinance.  A Determination of Non-significance for the plan was adopted on May 17, 2002, in accordance with the State Environmental Policy Act.  The Association intends to approve the plan after state and county approval.

I would appreciate your review and concurrence with the proposed ordinance.  If you have any questions, please contact Bruce Bennett, Chair of the UTRC, at (206) 296-1952.  Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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